Minutes of the meeting held on December 19,2019 at 6pm in the Oceana Library
Present-Dawn Hope, Antonia Urbina, Shauna Koperski, April Holland, Elsa Roberts and
Padma Chathapuram

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM. Dawn welcomed everyone and introductions
were made. Approval of the October and November meeting minutes was postponed.

Principal’s report- April talked about the Harvest Fair that was held the previous Friday, when
students could buy tokens to buy food and plants. The fair was almost completely sold out.
Senior Movie Night was not too well attended. For the Senior exhibition deadline, more than
half the students turned in their work a day ahead, they all seemed well prepared. Our school
website has all the information about upcoming events and important dates.

Treasurer report- Elsa said there was approximately $28,000 in the account.

Dawn Hope- talked about Moose Lodge as an option to hold the Parent Social, where OSPTO
could reaffirm the values that we want to be able to move forward with-a solid foundation, to
work hard, be transparent and get the community involved. She reiterated that OSPTO
supports important events at Oceana like the Senior exhibition, Senior breakfast, staff
appreciation and graduation.

Antonia suggested holding off the social until we can try to get the incoming freshmen families
as well to participate, around February. Dawn said that maybe we could have two social
events. April added that there are approximately 211 new families and typically some leave,
and that these numbers keep changing until August.

Some ideas were discussed with regard to dates, maybe holding raffle ticket sales, prizes like
succulents, hair treatment etc.

Dawn talked about mini grants and to get clarification on Ms Torres’ request for a stipend.This
was a request to pay the interim counselor who is an intern, as JUHSD will only pay her $200.
Antonia made the motion to approve this, and Dawn seconded it, and all voted in favor. Elsa
will reach out to Ms.Torres to find out who the check should be made out to. Ms T is going to
be out on maternity until early May. Elsa also mentioned that there are several companies that
have a matching gifts program.

Dawn talked a little bit about the documentary “Like”, which is especially significant in present
times as the impact of social media is huge.

In other business, Mr.Menard spoke about a petition for Prop 13, which could be on the ballot.
Meeting was adjourned at 6.55pm.

Minutes taken by Padma, Co-Secretary



